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FOI 3327
Date 07/10/2024

Dear Requester,
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for Bedford site and Luton site.

You asked:
I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 regarding your hospital’s policies concerning expectant mothers employed as doctors in the vascular surgery department, including both trainees and locally employed doctors. Specifically, I would like to request the following information:
1. Expectant Mothers in Vascular Surgery:
0. Any data, policies, or guidelines related to expectant mothers working as doctors in the vascular surgery department, including their duties and adjustments during pregnancy.
0. Details on risk assessments carried out for pregnant doctors working in vascular surgery, including measures taken to mitigate risks associated with their role.
1. Maternity Policy in the Surgical Environment:
1. Specific policies or guidelines for pregnant doctors within the vascular surgery department concerning surgical duties, particularly in relation to exposure to occupational hazards such as anaesthetic gases, radiation, long hours and night shifts.
1. Any restrictions or recommendations for pregnant doctors performing surgery or other related duties.
1. Post-Maternity Support:
2. Information on return-to-work policies for doctors in the vascular surgery department following maternity leave, including phased returns, flexible working options, and support for balancing clinical responsibilities with new parenting duties.
2. Details on breastfeeding facilities and accommodations for doctors returning to the surgical environment after maternity leave.
Please be advised that The Trust has a ‘Maternity, Paternity, Adoption and Share Parental Leave’ policy which would apply to the vascular surgery department (attached). Alongside this sits the ‘Workplace Risk Assessments for New and Expectant Mothers’ policy which contains the risk assessment form as an appendix. This is completed by the appropriate line manager and reviewed by The Occupational Health Department. Any measures to mitigate risk or restrictions are implemented on an individual case-by-case basis depending on the outcome of the risk assessment. Elements of our Health & Safety and COSHH policy will also be applicable. All are attached.
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This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so. 
 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued. 
If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk 
 Yours sincerely, 

 FOI Officer
 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
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